Board of Cosmetologists

Minutes
June 2, 2014 
  _  

A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, June 2, 2014, in the 2nd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.

The following members were in attendance:

Ms. Clairee Britt-Cockrum, Chair, Industry Member

Ms. Christina Roberts, Vice Chair, Consumer Member
Ms. Sharon Bunch, Consumer Member

Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell, Industry Member
Not in attendance:

Ms. Maxine Sisserman, School Owner Member

Ms. Carmel Owens, Industry Member

Also in attendance:

Mr. Shirley Leach, Executive Director 

Mr. Brian Logan, Assistant Executive Director

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Meeting called to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:12 AM by Ms. Clairee Britt-Cockrum.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made by Ms. Christina Roberts to approve the agenda with two amendments; Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell seconded the motion; and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

Approval of Minutes
Following considerable discussion, a motion was made by Ms. Christina Roberts to approve the 

Minutes of the May 5, 2014 meeting of the Board; Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell seconded the motion; and the Board voted unanimously to approve. 
Introduction of Ms. Shirley Leach, Executive Director
Acting Commissioner Michael Vorgetts introduced the Board to Ms. Shirley Leach, the newly appointed Executive Director of the Board of Cosmetologists. Mr. Vorgetts advised that Ms. Leach has 25-years of experience with the Maryland Insurance Administration. The Board welcomed Ms. Leach and wished her much success in her new position.

Mr. Vorgetts spoke briefly about his excitement in having Ms. Leach as the Executive Director; he noted that the Board will benefit from her experience, information technology expertise, and her attention to detail. He also requested that the Board contact him about any legislative matters that they would like to have addressed.

Informal Conference –Jennifer Smith-Conviction

An informal conference was held for Ms. Jennifer Smith, who submitted an application for her cosmetologist’s license and disclosed a previous criminal conviction. Eric London, Counsel to the Board, noted that Ms. Smith did not have a conviction but a Probation Before Judgment (PBJ). The Board voted unanimously to change Ms. Smith licensed status from pending to approved.    
Virginia Miller -Request for Waiver of Examination Requirement

The Board discussed a letter request of Ms. Virginia Miller that the Board waive its examination requirement in light of her credentials for licensure in Florida.  The language of the letter which was sent to Ms. Miller was noted as possibly misleading. Ms. Bunch felt the letter gave the reader false information all that was necessary to become a cosmetologist in Maryland was proof of six- months of employment in another State. Ms. Bunch wanted to know if they could grant Ms. Miller an exception due to the ambiguity of the letter she received. They were informed by Mr. London that although the letter could be seen as misleading, the law does not provide for an exception. 
Mr. Logan was asked to develop a new template for this general letter and to send it out to Ms. Miller. The Board will review the draft of the new template.
Stephanie Lisi- Request to Restart Apprenticeship

An informal conference was held for Ms. Stephanie Lisi requesting the Board to allow her to restart the apprentice program, which due to personal reasons she had to abandon in 2002. After hearing Ms. Lisi explanations for her departure from the program to the Board’s satisfaction, the Board voted unanimously to approve Ms. Lisi’s reinstatement into the program. The Board also directed that Ms. Lisi and her new sponsor attend the next apprentice orientation program. 
Daynondra Arrington-Request for Waiver of Examination Requirement

The Board discussed the letter request of Ms. Daynondra Arrington that the Board waive its examination because the State of Washington no longer sends out certifications. The Board denied Ms. Arrington’s request.
Informal Conference-Tran Nguyen-Conviction
An informal conference was held for Tran Nguyen, who submitted an application for his cosmetology license and disclosed a previous criminal conviction on the application. After Mr. Nguyen explained his conviction to the Board’s satisfaction, the Board voted unanimously to approve Mr. Nguyen’s application with a warning that he abstain from such behavior in the future.
Old Business 
Coral Johnson-Prometric sign in Process
Ms. Johnson requested to address the Board at its May 5, 2014 meeting; however she was not in attendance. The Board felt that all matters with Ms. Johnson had been settled.

Monthly Regulation Update
Mr. Logan reported no updates to report.

Tiffany Banks- Request to Restart Apprenticeship

An informal conference was held for Ms. Tiffany Banks, who due to a lack of sponsorship and financial hardship was unable to complete her first two attempts at the apprenticeship programs in 2002. Accompanied by her new sponsor Ms. Jackson-West, Ms. Banks was able to convince the Board she would be a worthy candidate. The Board voted unanimously to restart her apprenticeship.
New Business
Informal Conference -Pamela Arrey-Conviction- Request for Waiver of Examination Requirement
The Board discussed the letter request of Ms. Pamela Arrey that the Board waive its examination requirement due to her documentation of a West Virginia license. The Board agreed that because there is no reciprocity between Maryland and West Virginia Ms. Arrey would be required to take the necessary exams mandatory for Maryland cosmetologist. However, after reviewing Ms. Arrey’s conviction, Ms. Britt-Cockrum felt uncomfortable due to the nature of the conviction to allow Ms. Arrey at this time to take the exams. Both Ms. Bunch and Ms. Britt-Cockrum agreed that Ms. Arrey needed to provide more character references and documentation of any rehabilitation completed.

Informal Conference –Angela Arrington-Conviction
An informal conference was held for Ms. Angela Arrington, who submitted an application for her cosmetology license and disclosed a previous criminal conviction on the application. The Board was very impressed with the references Ms. Arrington provided and it had been over 13 years since Angela Arrington has had any kind of trouble with the law. The Board unanimously voted to allow Ms. Arrington to pursue her license.

Old Business

Ms. Britt-Cockrum decided to add to the agenda for the next meeting, a review of past legislative concepts.
 Mr. Larry Sisserman
Mr. Logan announced the passing of Mr. Larry Sisserrman, husband of Ms. Maxine Sisserman, a current Board member. Ms. Britt-Cockrum sent flowers to the funeral on behalf of the Board. 
Adjournment

There being no further business, a motion was made by Ms Bunch to adjourn the meeting; 

seconded by Ms. Roberts; and the meeting was adjourned at 12:15 PM.
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